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Start of the Year Updates
● In general, the start of the school year was very positive! Lots of smiling faces of 

staff and students alike!
● Our enrollment is up significantly, and I am frequently hearing lots of praise for 

Duluth Public Schools.
● We continue to make significant improvements in many key areas
● We still have some things to work out as space is becoming constrained in a number 

of our sites, such as Lester Park, Homecroft, and Myers-Wilkins.
● Violence and threats of violence have been an issue at the local, state and national 

level. Safety remains our top priority!
● I have been deeply impressed with the way our staff, families, and community have 

responded, coming together in challenging times, reporting things that are issues, 
and seeking meaningful solutions to the challenges that we have faced again and 
again. 
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Duluth Promise Update
● Our collaborative team with representatives from the University of Minnesota-Duluth, 

the College of St. Scholastica , Lake Superior College, the Duluth Superior Area 
Chamber of Commerce, City of Duluth Workforce Development, and APEX have 
been meeting as we continue to develop our robust and collaborative career 
pathways and partnerships.

● Our team met today for a half-day work session to plan for next steps, including use 
of the $50,000 in state funding, and are excited about the direction of this initiative.
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Board Work Sessions Update
● On September 9, 2025, School Board Members participated in a Board Retreat for 

Duluth Public Schools facilitated by Dr. Ray Queener from TeamWorks.

● This retreat built upon the July 8, 2025 retreat, deepening the board’s engagement in 
strengthening governance and modeling professional development as a committed 
team. Board members demonstrated a strong willingness to be highly engaged, 
focused on doing the work, and committed to continuous improvement.

● The retreat provided structured opportunities for reflection, practice, and collective 
learning. Using TeamWorks’ governance frameworks, the board examined the role of 
the chair, practiced productive conversations, reviewed the Transition & 
Development Framework, clarified commitments to governance culture, and 
identified key messages to guide their work moving forward.

● Our 
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Superintendent Evaluation Update
● The school board met in closed session on August 25th, 2025 for the 2024-25 

End-of-Year evaluation 

● A summary of my evaluation was shared at the Committee of the Whole on 
September 4th.

● My goals for the 2024-2025 school year were:
a. Standard 1 - Governance Team - Element 1.d. Information for Decision-Making
b. Standard 2. School District Finances - Element 2.e. Asset Protection
c. Standard 6. Teaching and Learning - Element 6.b. School Improvement

● We are currently assessing goals for 2025-26
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